
SELECT BOARD, TOWN OF GEORGETOWN

Minutes for Tuesday, March 11
The meeting was called to order at 6:01pm by Chairman Collins. 
Mr. Collins was in attendance, as were Ms. Tudor and Ms. Eee. The Town Administrator and Fire Chief were also in attendance, as were various members of the public. 
There was no public comment at the outset of the meeting. 
While there were no items added to the agenda, the Town Administrator did note the receipt of a notice of intent to file for a project at Reid State Park.
The Board held one scheduled appointment, a Public Hearing on Proposed Fee Schedule revisions regarding Subdivisions. The hearing was opened at 6:06pm. The Administrator briefly summarized the changes and Planning Board Chair Trabona said the changes were pretty “self-explanatory.” There was no further comment, and the hearing was closed at 6:08pm. For action, see New Business. 
On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve the minutes of February 25th Meeting.
There were no items for review. 
The Board addressed the following assessing items: 
· On a motion from Mr. Collins, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted (2-0) to deny the abatement Requests Garrett Finney on behalf of Graham and Katharine Finney on lots 04R-027-1 and 04R-027-2. Ms. Eee abstained from the vote. 
· The Board was updated on the recently received Certified Ratio Declaration Letter from Maine Revenue Services. The Administrator informed the Board that, had the Board not undertaken its statistical revaluation, the ratio would have fallen to 53%.
The Board was provided with the following items of correspondence:
· Department of Marine Resources – Naming of New Supervisor for Nearshore Marine Resources Division – Ben Wahle

· Sagadahoc County – Sheriff’s Department – Monthly Incident Report

· Sagadahoc County - Emergency Management – Notice of NIMS Class on 3/18

· Maine Municipal Association – Legislative Bulletin

· MidCoast Council of Governments – Monthly Newsletter

· Maine Lobster Community Alliance – Landings Monthly Newspaper (COPY AT OFFICE)

· Letter from iFence207 re: services offered and next season

· Dialogue with Tedford Housing re: Site Visit on 3/17

· Municipal Flyer
The Board was updated on several continuing items, namely that Maine Waste Discharge licenses were approved on lots 08R-010, 11R-025, and 01U-044.
The following Board Member and Committee Updates were provided:
· Mr. Collins reported that the Shellfish Committee had completed its Ordinance work, noting that the changes to the language changes around complimentary licenses came from the State. Mr. Collins also reported that the TOPMB had met to go over the budget. Lastly, Mr. Collins reported that the Planning Board was progressing on the Emergency Communications Tower project.
· Ms. Tudor reported that the Conservation Commission was seeking volunteers and would be hosting a community science presentation to that effect. Ms. Tudor also touched on coastal cleanup and a recent discussion the Commission had regarding the tapping of trees behind the school. 
· Ms. Eee, as Recreation Committee Liaison, updated the Board that the nominations for Citizen of the Year were still underway and that the Get to Know Your Neighbor Party had been scheduled for May 4th, from 12pm to 2pm. She also reported that the Committee had completed its budget work. For the Board of Appeals, Ms. Eee reported that a minor Ordinance change had been submitted. The Harbor Committee completed its budget work as well and was working on a plan for mooring stickers. Lastly, Ms. Eee reported on the School Committee’s recent meetings on February 26th and the March 6th Budget Workshop. 
The Town Administrator provided a brief Update on the following items:
· He reported that the entryway door project was complete – including with exterior handicapped accessibility.
· Mr. Washburn also reported that nomination papers would be available until April 10. 
· It was noted that the Shellfish Committee had completed their Ordinance work. 
· The Board was advised that Code Enforcement Officer Field would be in attendance on the 25th to discuss the Seidman Abatement and the ongoing case at Blueberry Hill. 
· Lastly, Mr. Washburn shared that the Town Report Committee was meeting and excited to announce an artwork contest for the cover.
The Fire Chief provided a brief Department Update: 
· He noted that since his last update (Jan 14th) GVFD responded to 17 calls for service. Of those calls, 11 were for EMS and 6 were fire calls – bringing the total calls for the year to 27.

· The Chief reported that new members are working out well and are getting more training and experience. One new member was already working on EMS certification and others are looking for upcoming trainings. He also noted the department’s excitement about a new trained paramedic.

· The Chief reported that all vehicles are in service and working.
· It was reported that 2 air packs out of service needing repair but that the Department had enough for all vehicle. There was no spare available at the time of his report.
· The Chief reported on his recent community discussion, noting that both the attendance and the questions were good. 

· Chief Whalen noted that he was planning to attend both the Sagadahoc Chief’s Meeting and the Maine Chief’s Annual Conference. 
Old Business: 
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve as amended the backup EMS Agreement with City of Bath.
New Business:
· On a motion from Ms. Eee, seconded by Ms. Tudor, it was voted unanimously (3-0) to approve the proposed revisions to the Fee Schedule as presented at the Public Hearing. 
· On a motion from Ms. Tudor, seconded by Ms. Eee, it was voted unanimously to send the proposed revisions to the Solar Energy Ordinance and the Board of Appeals Ordinance to the Public Hearing. 
The following items were made available for signature: 
· Abatement Applications for Finney (04R-027-1:2)
There were two items of public comment. Bob and Sharon Trabona thanked the Select Board for their recognition as the 2024 Spirit of America Award recipients. Sharon noted that, “on the side of our ambulance it says neighbors helping neighbors. That’s just what we do and will continue to do.”
There was no executive session.
Having completed all its business, the Board stood adjourned at 7:08pm. 
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